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Ms ShelleyMclnnis
TheInquiry Secretary
Houseof RepresentativesStandingCommitteeon
ScienceandInnovation
Ri Suite116
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

DearMs Mclnnis,

Thankyou for theopportunitytocontributeto theInquiry into BusinessCommitmenttoR& D in
Australia.

As an industryfocusedCooperativeResearchCentreworkingcloselywith a rural industry,theAustralian
CottonCRC is well placedtoprovidesomecommentrelevanttothe inquiry.

I notethatyourpreambleandspecificquestionsindicatethat internationalcomparisonsshowprivate
investmentin R& D in Australiais somewhatlowerthanamongour maincompetitors.Thisis clearly
undesirableandsomething,which needsto beurgentlyrectified.

TheAustralianCottonCRC operatesin theruralR& D sectorwhereour industrystakeholdersconsistof
some1500cottonfarmers,all SME’s, eachofwhich contributessignificantlytoR& D througha levy on
productionwhich is administeredthroughtheCottonR& D Corporation.Thecotton industryhasrecently
movedto increaseits voluntaryR& D LevyandI wouldarguethat on thatscoretheseprivatebusiness
enterprisesarecontributingsignificantly to R& D. Clearlythis is supportedby matchingpublic
investmenttoCRDC,which recognisesthemultipliers in termsofflow-on benefitsfrom a sustainable
cotton industryfor thenational economy.

Researchinvestmentfrom otherbusinessesassociatedwith agricultureis moredifficult to commenton.
Much oftheresearchandproductdevelopmentby largeagribusinessmulti-nationalsis conducted
offshore,althoughsubstantialresearchpartnershipsareoftenformedwith public institutionsin Australia
to adaptnewtechnologiestoAustralianconditions,Australia’sexpertiseandtrackrecordin ruralR& D
ishighly valuedinternationallyandgivesopportunitiestoleveragebusinessinvestmentin R& D.

In thecaseof the CottonCRC wehavethreeprivateenterpriseparticipants;CottonSeedDistributors,
QueenslandCottonandWesternAgricultural Industries.Eachcompanycontributeseithercashand/orin-
kind to supportCRC researchaswell as investingin in-houseR& D activitiestovaryingdegrees.

Thereis clearevidencefor substantialflow-on benefitsto theeconomyfrom investmentin R& D. What
theimpedimentsto businessinvestmentin R& D mightbeI cannotcommenton directly, althoughI have
alertedour threeprivateparticipantstotheTermof Referencefor the inquiry andtheymayrespond
independently.

Your cerely,

J~5t472~
DrG yFitt
ChiefExecutiveOfficer
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